                                                    2015 ABIA ANNUAL MEETING MINUTES 
ABIA President, Sandie Markland opened the annual meeting at 7:00 pm on May 2, 2015. There were 14
in attendance. Sandie welcomed everyone and introduced the Board members. She extended a warm ‘THANK YOU” to a group of 16 members who joined together at the oceanfront lot at 8:00am for the clean-up. This was the largest number of workers to participate in the history of ABIA. In a very short time, the trimming of the bushes, clearing sand from the steps, picking up litter, raking the parking lot and fixing the sign at the front of the lot, the oceanfront lot transformed into a beautiful site. 
Motion was made by Howard Kimble and seconded by Rich Brown to approve the agenda for the meeting. The minutes from last year’s annual meeting were available for each member to review. Motion was made by Cathy Cortina and seconded by Howard Kimble to approve the minutes for 2014 meeting as stated. Sandie stated the newsletter would continue to be mailed out because many owners do not have emails and a hard copy is a reminder with the information needed for the permit.

SOUND  LOT:  The new bulkhead was completed with great satisfaction. The new spilt rail fence was placed in front of the lot to keep cars off the septic system belonging to the Kitty Hawk Bay Club. Minor repairs to the fence are needed and will be taken care of. The maintenance contract with Coast Line Landscaping for the lot has been renewed for another year. The annual picnic will be held at the sound lot on Saturday, October 10, 2015, at noon.  Will Foxwell will organize the catered event, and reservations will be necessary. More information will be forthcoming in late summer. Our appreciation to Chris and Carol Sterner, who have hosted the picnic at their home for the past several years. 
OCEANFRONT LOT:  Doggie waste bags will continue to be offered, but new bags and dispenser will
be purchased when supply on hand is used.

ELECTIONS:  Terry Zeytoonian and Carol Sterner have both agreed to a nomination for additional three (3) year terms. No additional nominations were received in advance or from the floor.  They were elected by acclamation. Motion to reelect Zeytoonian and Sterner by acclamation was offered by Cathy Cortina and seconded by Pam Burton. Motion approved.

TREASURER’S REPORT: Carol Sterner gave the following report:  Beginning Balance $25,525.26: Deposits $13,321.00: Expenses $18,305.80; Balance as of 4/30/2015: $20,540.56. Itemized Expenses Sound Lot (Coastline) $595.90—(Albemarle) $1,065.00—(Bulkhead) $13.792.60; Website $327.00—Printing & Postage $1,422.43—PO Box Rental $112.00—Insurance $680.00--Picnic $280.77---One (l) returned check $ 30.00. The Money Market Account Balance $25,129.86 (March). Total Money Market and Checking Account Balance $45,670.42 The Money Market account is held as a contingency fund.  Howard Kimble made the motion to accept the report as read. It was seconded by Julie Greenwood.  Members approved.

SECRETARY’S REPORT: Doris Kimble reported on the number of permits that have been issued this year compared to last year, which was 388 to 345 (to date) respectively.  This number has exceeded any number of permits issued for any year of ABIA. Only 28 newsletters were returned with non forwarding addresses, and 7 bearing new addresses. Permits will continue to be issued through the summer.
Motion to adjourn was made by Howard Kimble, seconded by Rich Brown. Meeting was adjourned at 7:45 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Doris Kimble, 
ABIA, Secretary
